# THE PEOPLE'S PULSE

BRINGING THE INFORMATIO SO YOU CAN MAKE THE REFORMATION

### WHO ARE WE

Working alongside Harvard University's Panel 2 People, The People's Pulse is an informational newspaper/magazine designed to assist you

#### BIDEN'S AMERICA; THE RESURRECTION

Biden's recent inaguration calls for multiple prevalent change. Summarizing Biden's general plan of action as well as his propositions toward combatting COVID-19.

#### EDITOR'S NOTE

Learn more about the Chief Editor's and how you can join The People's Pulse

## PULSE-

Who

ONE SMALL PERSON VS. HUNDREDS OF CRUCIAL PUBLIC ISSUES. IN A WORLD WHERE CHANGE NEVER STOPS, IT IS OF CRITICAL THAT ONE STAYS EXPOSED TO RISING GLOBAL AND LOCAL ON A DAILY BASIS. HOWEVER HOW CAN WE EXPECT OURSELVES TO DO THIS ALONE?

THE PEOPLE'S PULSE WORKS TOWARDS **PROVIDING THE PUBLIC WITH A YOUTH** PERSPECTIVE ON CURRENT EVENTS TAKING PLACE **GLOBALLY. OUR MONTHLY ISSUES FOCUS ON ENCOURAGING YOUTH ACTIVISM AND IS A** PLATFORM FOR EVERYONE TO HAVE THEIR STORIES HEARD, WE PLAN TO ADDRESS VARIOUS **CONTEMPORARY ISSUES & QUESTIONS** TO FACILITATE GROWTH AND OFFER **RESOURCES FOR EVERYONE TO BE** ABLE TO CONTRIBUTE. LIKE THE BLOOD **RUNNING THROUGH OUR VEINS, OUR NEWSPAPER WILL BE YOUR** LIFELINE FOR CREDIBLE INFORMATION. THIS IS THE PEOPLE PULSE; STAY TUNED FOR

# 46th president of the United States of America; Joeseph R. Biden

#### Written by Nidhi George and Prisha Pandita

### Biden's America; The Resurrection

January 20, 2021 marks the entrance of the 46th president of the United States of America; Joseph Robinette Biden Jr. Born in Scranton, Pennsylvania, Biden and his family moved to Claymont, Delaware in 1953, to which he considers home now. Profoundly interested in political science, Biden recieved a law degree at Syracuse University. Always standing up for the smaller person, he used his degree to launch various campaigns in order to terminate the divide driven by disparities. At age 29 he became one of the youngest people ever elected to the United States Senate in 1972. President-elect Biden has worked alongside various people, including his eight year run with previous President Obama. A strong family and country man, Joe Biden is the new face of the United States.



As 2020 comes to an end, the governmental administration is put up to quite the diverse frontline of complications; a proliferating virus, families being separated at the borders, broken international alliances, increased carbon emissions, and many more. 2021 starts the next four years of the presidency led by Joe Biden, and he wastes no time in taking action to rebuild the American society and economy.

# **BIDEN'S PLAN**

As Franco Ordonrd, Ayesha Rascoe, and Barbara Sprunt state in an article titled What Did Biden Do On His 1st Day As President, "there would be... actions signed, focused on addressing the COVID-19 crisis, racial justice change." With such climate and deep knowledge of civil service and public life after years of working alongside the senate, Biden centers his reform on "creat[ing] new economic for workers. opportunities restor[ing] environmental protections and healthcare rights, and international alliances" (BBC). Let us take a look at the presidentelect's plan on some major key complications.

**PULSE** 

## 1. REUNITING WITH THE WHO ORGANIZATION;

The World Health Organization (one of the most essential bodies throughout the pandemic). The WHO is able to provide member states with appropriate advice based on scientific evidence and allows for member states to cooperate with others on global issues in an efficient way (Youde). During his candidacy, President Donald Trump had pulled out of the World Health Organization and claimed that the People's Republic of China was influencing the WHO "to mislead the world when the virus had first come out" (Picheta). One of the first executive orders Biden had signed was to reverse Trump's order, and to rejoin the WHO immediately. But why is rejoining the WHO so important? By doing so "[the] U.S. funding will help the agency balance its budget, fulfill its commitments to boost public health, and protect Americans from new strains of COVID-19 and future disease threats" (Weintraub). Global health experts are hoping that rejoining will also possibly convince the United States to sign COVAX, which essentially helps to administer the vaccine to those in the lower-middle income countries.



PHOTGRAPHED BY: THE WORLD HEALTH ORGANIZAITON









## 2. REJOINING THE PARIS TREATMENT

In general, the Paris Climate Agreement was put into place to create a global framework to "avoid dangerous climate change by limiting global warming to well below 2°C and pursuing efforts to limit it to 1.5°C" (European Union). Dr. M. Sanjayan, a chief executive of an environmental advocacy group titled Conservation International, explains the very minimal time left to make a change with environmental issues. He states that "'President Biden's action today is certainly a step in the right direction."' Becoming a member of the Paris Climate Agreement is crucial for the U.S. knowing that it is the second highest carbon emitter in the world. Biden has "ensure[d] [that] the U.S. [shall] achieve a 100% clean energy economy and the net-zero emissions no later than 2050" (Podesta). The plan itself clarifies that "Biden's orders will also require government agencies to consider revising vehicle fuel efficiency standards and methane emission curbs, and to study the possibility of reexpanding the boundaries of wilderness national monuments that had been reduced in size by the Trump administration" (Volcovici). By building a strong set of frameworks and using efficient funding means, Biden should be able to curb the usage of excessive fossil fuels



PULSE

### 3. REVISTING THE LEGAL GUIDELINES OF THE IMMIGRATION SYSTEM

The United States immigration system and guidelines have been under debate for many years. The system itself is broken in many ways. This includes the fact that immigrants are normally not allowed to apply for permanent residency by themselves, immigration offices don't move effectively, illegal immigrants cannot reapply to return legally, and many more (Bier). Upon the arrival of his presidency, Biden plans on creating a task force to help bring together disunited families at the U.S. and Mexican borders that were separated by the Trump administration (Hesson). Continuing on, Biden plans on revisiting the legal guidelines of the system and removing the various obstructions that were put into place with the previous frameworks. One regulation in specific includes removing Trump's "public charge" rule, which made it difficult for lower income immigrants to be able to gain residency in the country. Biden's administration plans on "send[ing] [a] bill to Congress 'for legislative immigration reform that will modernize our immigration system and give nearly 11 million undocumented immigrants a roadmap to citizenship" (Erikson). Targeting the root cause of migration, Biden and his team are working on undoing Trump's asylum restrictions as well.







**PULSE** 

### 4. ENDING THE "MUSLIM BAN";

Put into place in 2017, the "Muslim Ban" was an order that banned the travel from many Muslim countries all around the world. This equated to the many people that were trying to reunite with family, escape the violence in their own country, e.t.c. to not be allowed to continue on with doing so in the United States. Within the first few days upon entering office, Biden has rescinded the ban. Biden himself states "these Executive Orders and Proclamations have undermined our national security. They have jeopardized our global network of alliances and partnerships and are a moral blight that has dulled the power of our example the world over. And they have separated loved ones, inflicting pain that will ripple for years to come. They are just plain wrong." With the removal of the ban, the resuming of visa applications and getting detailed research to reconsider those who were prejudiced previously was ordered.

### 5. ENDING THE MILITARY TRANSGENDER BAN;

Another executive order that was put into place was the repeal of president Trump's ban on allowing transgender people to serve in the U.S. military. The executive order has allowed for transgender people to work alongside the U.S. forces without worry of being forced out. The order also migrates away from a plan set under Donald Trump that "erased protections for transgender people in health care, federal employment, homeless shelters and other areas" (Ryan). Biden had signed an order that "aimed at expanding anti-discrimination protections to LGBTQ Americans, directing all federal agencies to review existing regulations and policies that prohibit sex discrimination and to revise them as necessary to clarify that "sex" includes sexual orientation and gender identity" (Ryan).









## BIDEN'S PLAN TO COMBAT COVID

An unfamiliar strain of what is widely known as the coronavirus was first detected in December 2019 in Wuhan, China marking the start of a global pandemic.

Marking more than a year of the first virus case in the U.S., what is allowing SARS-CoV-2 to remain a global threat? The American people require an urgent and professional response to the rapid public health and economic crisis, one that is driven by science and public health - not politics. What is Biden's plan to combat the coronavirus and overall prepare for future health threats?

Biden's plan of action incorporates:

- 1. Rebuilding trust within the nation and among the American people.
- 2. Initiating a safe and effective vaccination campaign that protects frontline workers, saves lives, and overall limits the spread of the coronavirus.
- 3. Eliminating various cost barriers for the prevention and solicitude for COVID-19.
- 4. Expanding emergency care and exercising the Defense production act.
- 5. Safely reopen the economy and ease travel while protecting workers.
- 6. Protect high risk individuals and build preparedness for future global threats.



3

#### 1 REBUILDING TRUST WITHIN THE NATION AND AMONG THE AMERICAN PEOPLE

Scientists and public health leaders should be the true source for the public to access scientifically accurate information regarding the virus. Biden aims to put scientists/public health leaders in communication with the American people to provide transparency and deliver accurate public health updates. Experts from Disease Control and Prevention will develop science-based briefings to constantly update the American people.

#### INITIATING A SAFE AND EFFECTIVE VACCINATION CAMPAIGN

The Center for Disease Control (CDC) will work with labs and manufacturers to ensure rapid production, quality control, and technical assistance. COVID-19 tests will be in millions, not thousands. The government plans. The government will spare no effort or funding to ensure Americans get vaccinated equitably. The federal government plans on enforcing an "aggressive vaccine strategy" in an attempt to conceal the spread of the virus.

#### ELIMINATING VARIOUS COST Barriers for the prevention And solicitude for covid-19.

Biden plans on administering an emergency leave plan for sick individuals/high risk individuals that intends to cover 100% of weekly salaries or average weekly earnings capped at \$1,400 a week. This will aim to provide free testing to anyone who requires it and relief of federal student loans, not limited to granting loans to small businesses who are facing issues related to COVID-19.

#### EXPANDING EMERGENCY Care and exercising the Defense production act.

To make vaccines, the President has expanded manufacturing of Personal Protective Equipment (PPE). Biden has directed the use of all available legal authorities, preceding to instruct departments and agencies to expand the availability of critical supplies. The federal government will focus on a near term goal of vaccine development and manufacturing, as well as improving the distribution and expansion of accessibility.



#### SAFELY REOPEN THE ECONOMY AND EASE TRAVEL WHILE PROTECTING WORKERS.

The mass reopening of schools, businesses, and travel will require clear guidance and protocols in order to provide protection. To maintain safe operations during the pandemic, businesses need to know how to change their practices to protect employees and customers. Providing people with safe travel will contribute to jumpstarting the economy and will ensure safety among others. In order to maximize safety, the President issued an executive order that requires mask-wearing on certain public modes of transportation and at ports of entry to the United States.

6

5

#### BUILD PREPAREDNESS FOR FUTURE GLOBAL TREATS.

The President issued an Executive Order, establishing a high-level task force to address COVID-19 related health and social inequities. Equitable access to critical COVID-19 PPE, tests, therapies and vaccines will provide easy access for high risk individuals. The CDC will work with states and localities to update their pandemic plans. Finally, prioritizing diverse and inclusive representation in clinical research and the federal government will increase access to effective COVID-19 care and treatment.

## EDITOR'S NOTE

Official Publication of The People's Pulse

Dear Readers,

After 2020 brought about a harsh reality for everyone, many of our youth became interested in engaging with various issues taking place all over the world. It was this very peak of interest that ultimately resulted in The People's Pulse; we are pleased to introduce this newspaper as our newest means of providing a platform for those who need their stories to be shared. We are excited to work alongside Harvard University's Panel to the People, and will continue to work towards to facilitating growth amongst one another.

### Contact Us

Get in touch with The People's Pulse to learn more about how you can get involved.

Nidhi@paneltothepeople.org Prisha@paneltothepeople.org

Nidhixgeorge

\_Prishapandita

### Join Us

If you're interested in joining us please fill out this form.

https://forms.gle/uV5xxFLRprD7sfUy5

### Chief Editor's:

*Nidhi George* Prísha Pardíta

## Resources Used

The Pharmaceutical Journal25 JAN 2021By Kristoffer Stewart Kristoffer StewartCorresponding AuthorKristoffer is Senior Editor, Research and Learning at The Pharmaceutical Journal., et al. "Everything You Should Know about the Coronavirus Outbreak." Pharmaceutical Journal, 25 Jan. 2021, www.pharmaceutical-journal.com/news-and-analysis/features/everything-you-should-know-about-thecoronavirus-outbreak/20207629.article?firstPass=false.

Bhargava, Hansa D. "Coronavirus History: How Did Coronavirus Start?" WebMD, WebMD, 15 Apr. 2020, www.webmd.com/lung/coronavirus-history.

"The Biden Plan to Combat Coronavirus (COVID-19) and Prepare for Future Global Health Threats." Joe Biden for President: Official Campaign Website, 18 Oct. 2020, joebiden.com/covid-plan/.

Shaw, Andy. "How Biden Can Rebuild Trust in Elections." Newsday, Newsday, 23 Jan. 2021, www.newsday.com/opinion/commentary/joe-biden-donald-trump-inauguration-capitol-riot-1.50128286.

Asencio-Rhine, Martha. "Inauguration Photos That Stood Out." Tampa Bay Times, Tampa Bay Times, 23 Jan. 2021, www.tampabay.com/photos/2021/01/22/inauguration-photos-that-stood-out/.

John Podesta, Christy Goldfuss. "A 100 Percent Clean Future." Center for American Progress, www.americanprogress.org/issues/green/reports/2019/10/10/475605/100-percent-clean-future/.

Alonso-zaldivar, Ricardo. "Biden Unveils \$1.9T Plan to Stem COVID-19 and Steady Economy." AP NEWS, Associated Press, 15 Jan. 2021, apnews.com/article/joe-biden-coronavirus-action-plan-3d8d5841bb9098a81ad9452fb2619024.

Picheta, Rob, and Jessie Yeung. "Trump Announced the US Will Pull out of the WHO. What Does That Actually Mean?" CNN, Cable News Network, 30 May 2020, www.cnn.com/2020/05/19/us/trump-who-funding-threat-explainer-intl/index.html.

Photograph by FABRICE COFFRINI/AFP via Getty Images. "What If There Were No WHO?" What Does the World Health Organization Do?, Barrons, 22 May 2020, www.barrons.com/articles/what-if-there-were-no-who-51590093894.

# Resources Used

"Coronavirus: Trump Moves to Pull US out of World Health Organization." BBC News, BBC, 7 July 2020, www.bbc.com/news/world-us-canada-53327906.

Weintraub, Karen. "Biden Administration Renewed Support for World Health Organization Is 'Good News for America and the World,' Scientists Say." USA Today, Gannett Satellite Information Network, 24 Jan. 2021, www.usatoday.com/story/news/health/2021/01/22/scientists-applaud-biden-decision-rejoin-world-health-organization/4243377001/.

Anonymous. "Paris Agreement." Climate Action - European Commission, 15 Nov. 2019, ec.europa.eu/clima/policies/international/negotiations/paris\_en.

Volcovici, Valerie, and Trevor Hunnicutt. "Biden Set to Rejoin Paris Climate Accord, Impose Curbs on U.S. Oil Industry." Reuters, Thomson Reuters, 20 Jan. 2021, www.reuters.com/article/usa-biden-climate/biden-set-to-rejoin-paris-climate-accord-impose-curbs-on-us-oil-industry-idUSL1N2JQ2UB.

Bier, David J. "Why the Legal Immigration System Is Broken: A Short List of Problems." Cato Institute, 18 Dec. 2020, www.cato.org/blog/why-legal-immigration-system-broken-short-list-problems.

Erickson, Bo. "What Joe Biden Has Promised to Do on 'Day One' and in His First 100 Days as President." CBS News, CBS Interactive, 19 Jan. 2021, www.cbsnews.com/news/joe-biden-first-100-days-president-actions/.

About the Author Peniel Ibe Peniel Ibe is the policy engageme, et al. "5 Things to Know about the Muslim Ban." American Friends Service Committee, 4 Feb. 2021, www.afsc.org/blogs/news-and-commentary/5-things-to-know-about-muslim-ban.

Deerwester, Jayme. "President Biden Ends Trump's Muslim Travel Ban, Outlines What's Next." USA Today, Gannett Satellite Information Network, 29 Jan. 2021,

www.usatoday.com/story/travel/news/2021/01/21/biden-executive-order-ends-muslim-travel-ban-donald-trump/4240420001/.

Missy Ryan, Samantha Schmidt. "In Sprint to Address LGBTQ Rights, Biden Reverses Trump-Era Ban on Transgender People Serving in the Military." The Washington Post, WP Company, 26 Jan. 2021, www.washingtonpost.com/national-security/biden-reverses-transgender-military-ban-trump/2021/01/25/38960998-5f1b-11eb-ac8f-4ae05557196e\_story.html.

# Resources Used

Ainsley, Julia. "Since Trump Restricted Flow at Border, More Migrants Trying to Sneak through Undetected." NBCNews.com, NBCUniversal News Group, 1 Mar. 2019, www.nbcnews.com/politics/immigration/trump-restricted-flow-border-moremigrants-trying-sneak-through-undetected-n976356.

"About WHO." World Health Organization, World Health Organization, www.who.int/about.